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KINDERGARTEN – GRADE 8 PARENT/TEACHER CONSULTATIONS: Parent/Teacher Consultations are this
Wednesday and Thursday, November 9th & 10th. Please be on time, and limit your consultations to 15
minutes. If you would like extra time to discuss your child’s progress, please make arrangements with your
child’s teacher directly.

LOST & FOUND: We will have a Lost & Found table set up during Parent Teacher Consultations. Please
remember to check it while you are here. Any unclaimed items will be donated.

DECEMBER HOT LUNCH: The December Hot Lunch order form is coming home today. Please have your
orders and payment in the Hot Lunch box in the office by this Friday, November 11th at 3:15 PM. Please
remember to keep a copy at home so that you know which days you ordered!

ALL-SCHOOL HOLIDAY MEAL: Our All-School Holiday Meal will be held on Thursday, December 22nd. A
wonderful lunch of turkey and all the fixin’s is being provided to ALL students that stay for lunch, compliments
of Stacy and Adrian Boldt’s family business, Hill Creek Acres, with support from their Thrivent Financial Action
Team! We thank them for their generosity!

CONGRATULATIONS: Congratulations to Meghan Braun, who earned a silver medal at the Forensics meet this
past Saturday at Wisconsin Lutheran High School!

GRADE 7 FIELD TRIP: 7th Grade will be going on a field trip to tour Wisconsin Lutheran High School on
Thursday, November 17th. Permission slips are coming home today and should be returned to Mr.
Schulmeister by this Wednesday, November 9th. We will need parent drivers for this trip -- please let Mr.
Schulmeister know if you are able to drive! We also need to leave school at 7:50 AM for this trip – please be
on time!

SCHOOL CLEANING: Our next school cleaning date is scheduled for this Saturday, November 12th at 9:00 AM.
The following families are scheduled to clean with Mr. Schulmeister: Baumann, Giza, Mani, Olson, Roedel and
Schacht.

JUNIOR CHOIR: Junior Choir will be singing this Sunday, November 13th at the 10:30 AM service. Please have
your children meet in Mrs. Becker’s classroom by 10:15 AM.

PRE-K – GRADE 8/JUNIOR CHOIR/JUNIOR HANDBELLS: Our whole school sings at our Wednesday evening
Thanksgiving service, November 23rd at 6:30 PM. If your child is unable to attend, please speak to your child’s
teacher as soon as possible.

GRADES 6, 7, & 8: Each year at the Wednesday evening Thanksgiving service we have a bake sale that
benefits Camp Phillip. Grades 6-8 are asked to provide the baked goods for this sale. Please read the letter
coming home today that explains the reason for the bake sale.



PLEASE SAVE: Kindergarten – Grade 2 need your empty toilet paper rolls for a project! Please bring them in
by Tuesday, November 22nd.

FAMILY FUN NIGHT: The families in our Preschool, Junior Kindergarten and Kindergarten are invited to a fun-
filled evening of family-friendly games. Please join us on Thursday, November 17th from 6:00-7:30 PM in the
gym. If you have not already done so, please turn your sign-up sheets in to your child’s teacher.

SWEET TREATS: As “candy season” is upon us, please limit the amount of candy your child brings to school
each day.

BUILDING SAFETY: In our continuing effort to keep our building safe and secure, all classrooms will be locked
after school hours and there will be no access for forgotten items. Please help encourage your child to be
responsible for items that need to be brought home.

MARCUS MOVIE TICKET FUNDRAISER: Our annual Marcus movie ticket fundraiser begins today and goes
through November 21st. Tickets are as follows: Platinum $8.50, Silver $6.50. Plastic Gift Cards are $10 and
$25 and Paper Certificates are $5 and $10. Profits (15%) will be split 50/50 into your Scrip account. If you
haven't signed up yet for Scrip you still can at any time. For every $25 gift card purchased, you will receive a
$5 snack cash coupon. For sales over $300 you will earn two silver tickets.

TARDINESS: Please be on time to school! Students should be in their classrooms, ready to learn by 8:15 AM.

BOX TOPS: We will once again be having classroom competitions. Who can collect the most TOPS? Bring
them in and put them in the designated Box Top container in your classroom. Throughout the month, they will
be periodically collected and a chart in the school hallway will track each classroom's progress. Each monthly
winner will be announced at devotion on the Friday following the end of the previous month. The classroom
that wins will receive either a night of no homework, extra recess time, movie day, or maybe a special treat.
The prize is up to that classroom's teacher.

YEARBOOK PICTURES: If you have taken any photos during field trips or school sporting events, we would
love to use them in the yearbook! Send your photos to: spfyearbookphotos@stpaulsfranklin.org

SECOND QUARTER MISSION PROJECT: During our second quarter we will be collecting for Lighthouse Youth
Ministry. Lighthouse Youth Center provides the community with a central location where youth can gather
safely for recreational activities, receive assistance on their academic assignments, enjoy the positive
influence of adult Christian mentors, and have opportunities to study and discuss the truths of Scripture. All
youth ages 10 – 18 are welcome to use the Lighthouse Youth Center free of charge.

SCRIP: The next Scrip orders will be placed on Monday, November 14th and Monday, November 28th. Please
have your order in the Scrip box in the office by 3:15, or you may place your order online. Please note, there
will be only one order placed in December (12th), so start thinking about how Scrip can help you with your
Christmas shopping!

COLORS OF CHRISTMAS CRAFT FAIR: Wisconsin Lutheran High School is hosting their annual Colors of
Christmas Craft Fair on Saturday, November 19th from 9:00 AM – 3:00 PM. Admission is $3.00, with all
proceeds going to support the Girls Dance Team and their trip to Nationals this winter.



PRESCHOOL POWER HOUR: Our Preschool Power Hour program is starting back up! Join us at Power Hour
two Thursdays a month! Open to children ages 0-4 with their caregivers. Meet us in the church narthex from
10:45-11:45 AM on the following dates: November 17th, December 1st & 15th, January 5th & 19th, February 2nd

& 16th, March 2nd & 16th, April 6th & 20th and May 4th & 18th.

SPORTS:
Please note day/time changes for Boys B & C Teams

Boys B Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 8th 5:45-7:00 PM
(Grades 5-6) Wednesday, November 9th 5:45-7:00 PM

Tuesday, November 15th 5:45-7:00 PM
Wednesday, November 16th 5:45-7:00 PM

Boys C Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 8th 5:00-6:15 PM
(Grades 3-4) Wednesday, November 9th 5:00-6:15 PM

Tuesday, November 15th 5:00-6:15 PM
Wednesday, November 16th 5:00-6:15 PM

Girls A Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 8th @ Zion 8:00-9:30 PM
(Grades 7-8) Thursday, November 10th @ St. Paul’s 6:30-8:00 PM

Tuesday, November 15th @ Zion 8:00-9:30 PM
Thursday, November 17th – conflict @ St. Paul’s, alternate time tbd

Girls B Team BB Practice: Tuesday, November 8th 3:30-5:00 PM
(Grades 4-6) Thursday, November 10th – NO PRACTICE (Parent Teacher Consultations)

Tuesday, November 15th 3:30-5:00 PM
Thursday, November 17th 3:30-5:00 PM

Tournaments: Shoreland Tip-Off Tournament:
Thursday, November 10th @ Trinity, Caledonia

Girls A – 5:55 PM

Mt. Olive – Milwaukee Tournament
Thursday, November 17th – Sunday, November 20th

Boys B – Time TBD


